
  Town of Greenville 

Special Select Board Meeting 
Tuesday - July 21, 2020 at 6:00pm in Town Hall Meeting Room 

 

AGENDA for Meeting of the Select-Board 

 
 

Board members/Staff Present at meeting:  
 

 x     Selectwoman Bonnie DuBien          x   Town Manager Mike Roy                     x      Selectwoman Janet Chasse 

      Selectman Newton Pierce                  x     Selectman Geno Murray                           PW Foreman Ted Willette 

     Town Clerk Roxanne Lizotte                        x    Selectman Richard Peat                Police Chief Jim Carr 

Others:  Matt St. Laurent, Fire Chief 

 

6:00P.M.   

 

 

1. Pledge of Allegiance. Noted 

 

2. Opening of the Meeting & Declaration of Conflicts of Interest: The Chairperson will ask the members of the 

Select Board to review the meeting agenda and declare any potential conflicts of interest which members may have 

with the items listed.   Chair Bonnie explained to the board why we needed to have this special meeting.  She 

explained that at our last meeting, business that was conducted was not official and the meeting could not be 

considered a valid meeting due to the fact that our new selectmen Richard Peat was not sworn in and all votes 

would be considered non- binding.  This was an oversite and was validated by town clerk Roxanne Lizotte. 

Informational only. 

 

 

3. Election of Select Board Chair: It was motioned by Janet Chasse and seconded by Richard Peat to elect Bonnie 

DuBien as board chair for this upcoming fiscal year. Motion carried 3-0-1 with Bonnie abstaining.    

       

 

4. Election of Vice Chair: It was motioned by Richard Peat and seconded Bonnie DuBien to elect Geno Murray as 

Vice Chair of the board for upcoming fiscal year.  Motion carried 3-0-1 with Murray abstaining.  Janet questioned 

Richard Peat on why changed his mind on vice chair nomination since last meeting?  Richard stated he really 

didn’t think she wanted the position.  Janet expressed her concerns displeasure on this nomination.   

       

 

 

5.  Discussion on creating full time Code Enforcement Officer Position and possible special town meeting. Mike 
presented his concerns in not be able to fill the shared CEO/Fire Chief position.  He also shared he has real 
concerns around maintaining this combined position moving forward.  Given the fact that there is many 
proposed projects and recent real estate sales; He feels CEO position should be full time. After considerable 
discussion it was motioned by Richard Peat and seconded by Geno Murray to move forward to a special town 
meeting to create a full time CEO position.  Motion carried 3-1 with Janet Chasse in opposition.     

 

 

6. Adjourn; There being no other business, it was motioned by Janet Chasse and seconded by Richard Peat to 
adjourn at 6:45 P.M.  Motion carried 4-0.   
 
Minutes Respectfully By: 
 
Geno Murray 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

  

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 


